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BINTULU PORT NOTICE 

No. 10 of 2022 

Date: 27 April 2022 

 

To: Shipping Community 

BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 
 

 PORT NOTICE 

 

Applicable to: This notice is brought to the attention of and not limited to ship 

manager/owner, agent, master and officer, crew of ships, terminal operator 

and port operator. 

 

NOTICE TO CONDUCT ON PERMANENT JETTY PILING WORKS AND TEMPORARY CONSTRUCTION 

JETTY FOR SARAWAK METHANOL PERMANENT JETTY FACILITY  
 

 

1. TAKE NOTE that the Bintulu Port Authority has no objection to the above-mentioned 

campaign, which is executed until 1 August 2022.  

 

2. Please be informed that the above activity will be conducted with these following 

particulars: 

 

2.1 Vessel involved in this activity: 

 

Vessel Name Type of Vessel 

Jetta 33 Anchor Handling Tug 

Smart Ocean 101 Tugboat  

Anchor Tug 1201 Tugboat  

Singa Besar 1803 Barge  

SGP03 Barge  

Beautiful VII Barge  

Beautiful XI Barge  
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Vessel Name Type of Vessel 

San Han Jung 4 Crane Barge  

San Hang Tong 1 Cement Mixing Vessel 

San Hang Tong 20 Cement Mixing Vessel 

San Hang Zhuang 5 Piling Barge  

San Hang Zhuang 15 Piling Barge  

San Hang Bo 209 Material Barge  

San Hang Bo 401 Material Barge  

 

2.2 Location of works: 

   

As attach in Appendix A 

 

3. As a precaution, all vessels are advised to keep a distance off 100 metres from vessels 

engaged in this activity. 

 

4. Mike Kilo (Bintulu Port Control Tower) has the right to stop this activity at any time 

without prior notice in order to protect the port's operations. Additionally, the following 

weather limitations will applicable to the stop work order: 

 

4.1 Wind speed: 12 knots 

4.2 Swell height: 1.5 m  

 

5. During this campaign, the vessels involved are reminded to activate her AIS system 

continuously and shall alert nearby vessels coming proximity. 

 

6. The vessels involved shall report to Mike Kilo before any movement is made.   

 

7. For any case of emergency, please refer to the Emergency Response Procedure. Mike 

Kilo must be informed immediately at channel 12. 

 

8. For any other further queries, please call Mr. Hamzah Bin Talib at 019-822 9310 or Ir. 

Ang Wee Chung at 016-898 6033.   

 

9. This Port Notice no.10/2022 will supersede Port Notice no.9/2022 which was issued on 

11 April 2022.  

 

 

 

 

Above notice is enforced with immediate effect until further notice. 

 

 

Bintulu Port Authority 


